
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

SAN FRANCISCO 

BOULDER 

COLORADO SPRINGS 

DENVER 

DUBLIN 

LONDON 

LOS ANGELES 

MUNICH 

PHOENIX 

SALT LAKE CITY 

January 8, 2010 

SUBMITTED VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Elizabeth M. Murphy, Secretary 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
100 F Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20549-1090 

Re: SR-NASDAQ-2009-081 Listing Fee Proposal  

Dear Ms. Murphy: 

We represent Business Wire, Inc., and as you may recall we submitted 
comments under my signature on November 24, 2009 raising certain objections 
to NASDAQ's proposed listing fee increase in the above-captioned matter.  On 
December 23, 2009 NASDAQ and its counsel Arnold & Porter separately 
submitted letters raising objections to our comments.  This is to inform you that 
we intend to respond to both of these letters by close of business January 14, 
2010. We of course hope that you will consider our submission and that the 
timing of it will cause no inconvenience at your end. 

Very truly yours, 

Jesse W. Markham, Jr. 

cc: Business Wire, Inc. 

Jesse W. Markham, Jr.  415.268.1958 jesse.markham@hro.com 

560 Mission Street, 25th Floor  San Francisco, California 94105-2994 tel  415.268.2000 fax  415.268.1999 
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